


As outlined above, the applicant provided an updated consent from Strata. This consent refers 
to the (amended) plans that were submitted to Council on 23/04/2020 that have been 
assessed in the initial report submitted to the IWLPP 
 
2. Conclusion and Recommendation 
 
Given that the provided owners’ / Strata Consent refers to the amended plans submitted to 
Council on 23/04/2020, the applicant, pursuant to Clause 49(1) of the Environmental Planning 
and Assessment Regulation 2000, has provided adequate consent of the owner of that land 
for this application. 
 
Therefore, as outlined in Section 9(C) - Recommendation - of the initial assessment Report,  
given that the applicant has secured lawful Owner’s Consent for the proposal in the intervening 
time between the completion of the initial assessment and the date of the Panel meeting, it is 
recommended that the Panel use the draft set of conditions for approval, attached at Appendix 
A of the initial assessment report, to approve Development Application D/2020/4 at 21 Mckell 
Street, Birchgrove as it demonstrates sufficient planning merit as set out in the initial 
assessment report. 
 
  



Attachment A – Updated Owners’ / Strata Consent 

 

















 




